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9th June 2023
Welcome to the latest edition of our parent bulletin!

Our Year 11 students have only a couple of weeks left now of their exams. They have done brilliantly so far, 
showing great attitude and commitment towards their exams and booster sessions. We are incredibly proud 
of them and know they will keep this incredible standard up until their final exams in a couple of weeks. We 
will then welcome students back for a leavers assembly, followed by a BBQ to celebrate their journey as part 
of Team Trafalgar.

We welcomed back our Year 10 students after their two weeks of work experience last half-term and it 
sounds like lots of the students had a beneficial time, with 22 students going on to secure part time jobs or 
apprenticeships. Well done to you all!

You may notice our logo is a little different this month. As you may be aware, June is Pride month and here 
at Trafalgar we feel it is incredibly important to create an inclusive environment and raise awareness for 
students to help build a better community for all. Across this month we will be sharing inspirational figures 
of the LGBTQ community and celebrating their achievements on our social media, along with assemblies and 
discussions in our community circle time.
 
Take care, stay safe and have a great half term.

Team Trafalgar

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Mobile Phones in School
Please remember that students are not allowed 
to use their mobile phone in school for 
safeguarding reasons. Whilst we understand 
that students use their mobile phones to 
communicate safe arrival at school etc, please 
remind your child that on arrival to school, 
mobile phones should be turned off or on silent.

Key Dates                                                                 
Friday 23rd June - Year 11 Leavers BBQ/Years 7-10 
finish at 2pm
26th June - 30th June - Activities Week 2023
5th/6th July - School Production
12th July - Art Gallery Event

Pre-loved Uniform Request 

We are after donations of any pre-
loved uniform that no longer fits 
so we can recycle them for use by 
other students.

If you have any items you are able 
to donate, please take them to our 
Student Services team.

#community



ICT Department Update

In Year 7, pupils are introduced to the basics of spreadsheets, learning key concepts like cells, rows, and 
columns, along with basic mathematical functions such as SUM, AVERAGE, and COUNT. They then apply these 
foundational skills in a real-world scenario: creating a spreadsheet model for animal feeding at a zoo.

For instance, consider Example 1, a screenshot of a zoo spreadsheet one of our students created. Here, 
pupils have efficiently organized data for different species, feeding times, quantities of food, and dietary 
requirements. Through this task, they are able to demonstrate their proficiency in data entry and basic data 
analysis, as well as their ability to manage complex logistical tasks using spreadsheets.

Year 8 sees the progression of these skills, with a deeper exploration of data representation. This year, pupils 
were tasked with presenting weather data, which provides them with an opportunity to further enhance their 
data representation skills.

In Example 2, we see a well-crafted graph showing precipitation levels over a period of time. This graph, 
produced entirely by our Year 8 pupils, demonstrates their ability to accurately interpret data and display it 
visually in a clear, understandable manner.

Both these examples showcase the pupils’ understanding of spreadsheets, their ability to apply theoretical 
knowledge to practical scenarios, and their progression from Year 7 to Year 8. It is evident that these experiences 
provide a strong foundation for more advanced study in subsequent years.
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Work Experience 2023

Well done to all of our Year 10 
students for completing work 
experience!

The feedback we had from their 
employers was phenomenal; it was 
great visiting students on placement 
and hearing how much they enjoyed 
it. 

The majority of students said it 
exceeded their expectations and 
they have learnt a valuable lesson 
from taking part, learning new skills 
and growing in confidence. 

We especially want to send a massive congratulations to those of you who have been offered an apprenticeship 
or a job as a result of this experience! That’s 22 students who really went above and beyond.

We are incredibly proud of you all for how you conducted yourselves and represented the school. Don’t 
forget to bring your WEX booklet into school to collect your certificate!

A massive well done to all.

Here is some of the amazing feedback our students received:

“Really respectful young man, good work ethic and great 
sense of humour – happy to have him back for a job!”

“An honest, respectful and incredible young lady. Confident to 
share thoughts and opinions on tasks – fit in the team really 
well and no question at all about taking her on! Thank you 
for sending her our way.”

“It has been a real pleasure watching this student’s confidence 
grow. Got on well with all the staff and kids and supporting 
me with all tasks. Always on time and enthusiastic. Will be 
missed by us all.”

“Great with people, polite and grown in confidence 
although is very talented already! Would definitely 
offer an apprenticeship to this student!”

“We couldn’t have asked for anything more, we all 
love her and have offered her a job!”

“We will miss having him around every day, a very 
polite boy and everyone loves him – we would love 
him to come back.”

“An absolute credit to herself, her parents and her 
school. Offered a weekend job.”
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